
 
 
May 9, 2018 
M18-011 
To:  SPEEA Council Members 
From: SPEEA President Joel Funfar & Treasurer Jimmie Mathis  
Subject: PRE-SUBMITTED NEW BUSINESS: Recommendation of Consideration. 

 
Background 
 
Every three years, IFPTE re-elects its officers. 
 
IFPTE President Greg Junemann has announced his retirement following the IFPTE Convention. 
 
The IFPTE Constitution section 8 describes the duties of the President and Section 9 the duties 
of the Secretary-Treasurer 
 
Paul Shearon has been the Secretary-Treasurer for the past 12 years and fully understands the 
duties of the President.   
 
Matt Biggs is the Legislative Director and fully understands the duties of the Secretary-Treasurer 
and has been involved in unions for many years and would be a good choice. 
 
Paul Shearon is the Secretary-Treasurer of IFPTE and has a rich background as a SPEEA Area 
Representative, Council Representative and SPEEA Staff. 
 
We recommend these two candidates to the SPEEA Council for consideration. 
 
 
Motion 
 
It is moved that: THE SPEEA COUNCIL ENDORSES PAUL SHEARON FOR IFPTE 
PRESIDENT AND MATT BIGGS FOR IFPTE SECRETARY-TREASURER. 
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